Joint proposals/issues raised by:  Conservation Law Foundation, MASSPIRG, Union of Concerned Scientists, and Massachusetts Energy Consumers Alliance

As stakeholders who are focused on the environmental issues raised by electricity generation, particularly air emissions, we wish to raise the following points in this process:

· All of the process flow charts, including the “screening” charts determining if a DG project is eligible for an expedited process should contain the following steps-

· “Does project require an air emissions permit under DEP regulations?”

· “If so, does project have an air emissions permit?”
· The need to coordinate with DEP permitting also raises a critical timing issue about the implementation of these new rules as DEP intends to promulgate revised rules regarding air emissions from DG. Therefore, we ask that DTE be specifically requested by this Collaborative to coordinate the implementation of these deeply interrelated DTE and DEP processes by working closely with DEP staff and synchronizing the implementation of the rules and processes that flow from such processes.
· It is critical that the societal value of greater deployment of clean renewable sources of electricity be recognized- therefore we ask that provision be made for a waiver of application fees and feasibility study costs for DG projects that will consist entirely of zero emissions renewable sources of electricity. 

· Applications for interconnection and their review by utilities should be available for public review and oversight by the Department of Telecommunications and Energy.  This is to ensure accountability and to promote a better understanding by policymakers, ratepayers and potential interconnection applicants about the distribution system.  We acknowledge concerns about security, but we believe that DTE is in a proper position to manage the appropriate access of information about distribution system details as they would be pertinent to interconnection issues and overall system planning.  

